Attending: Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Abigail Smallwood (Hub 1), Alexa Timmreck (Cloudburst), Alison Small (Community Care), Amanda Ricker (HA4A), Amy Holland (MaineHousing), April Reed (MaineHousing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Bev Hubbard (YAB), Bill (William) Higgins (HA4A), Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), David McCluskey (Community Care), David Sovetsky (MMHS), Donna Alger (BFAH), Doug Dunbar (Penobscot County Cares), Elaine Grade (KCHC), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Hanna Gregory (MCEDV), Jace Faris (Hub 8), Jamie D. (unk), Jeff Cosgrove Cook (Hub 3),
Jen Weatherbee (HUB 7), Jerry (Gerald) Botta (HOME Inc.), Jessica (New Hope Midcoast) Jessica Lincoln (The Northern Lighthouse), Jessica Sanfasin (VOA), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Johnnie Walker (Partners for Peace), Julia Kimball (Hub 4), Julian Sherman (PCHC), Karessa Grenier (Hope and Justice Project), Kari Bradstreet (H.S.A.), Kat Parker (City of Bangor), Katie Holtswarth (MCEDV), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Ken Capron (Hope Harbor), Kim McDonald (FVP), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing)
Lauren Charon (DHHS OBH), Lauri Legrere (VOA),  Linda Plourde (Frannie Peabody), Marcie Dean (Next Step),Mat Wyman (YAB), Michelle (Safe Voices), Mike Merrill (VOA), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Mike Tuller (BFAH), Nakesha Warren Colbry (Hub 2), Nicole Frydrych (Hub 6), Noelle Coyne (WMCA), Norm Maze (Augusta Housing), Ray Michaud (Veterans, Inc.), Rich Romero (OHI), Rori Durham (Cloudburst), Sara Wade (DHHS), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing) Sharon Jordan (WPHW), Stephanie Bailey (MaineHousing), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Tony (Anthony) Giarratano (Shalom House), Tracy Allen (KBH), Vickey Merrill (CHOM),
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Meeting Minutes: Maine MCoC
Date: June 20, 2024, 1:00 – 4:00 PM
Location: Zoom
Maine 
Continuum of Care


· Moment of Silence: The meeting began with a moment of silence to recognize those who have passed away while homeless. 
· MCOC Minutes from May 16th, 2024, the meeting minutes have been posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website for review. Erin requested confirmation of a motion to approve the minutes, and subsequently, Joe suggested a minor edit to the notes regarding the number of people assessed by Coordinated Entry, Which was subsequently revised. Tony then motioned to approve the revised minutes, and Julian seconded the motion. Following the discussion, the minutes were unanimously approved. 
· Group Discussion:
· HUD TA Governance & Structure: 
· Examining the governance structures of other Continuum of Care (CoC) programs in Delaware, Rhode Island, and Maryland. 
· We will be providing a breakdown of the work responsibilities for each committee.

Q: Is there a timeline when those documents will be ready for us to review?
A: Planning to complete the review process by the August CoC Meeting. This is tentative, as 7 years’ worth of work is being done, it is a huge undertaking. 

· Data Committee – HMIS Lead Recommendation: 
· The Data Committee recommends that we do not change the Lead for HMIS. 
· Update 2024 Point in Time (PIT) Presentation (will be linked to notes in Maine Homeless Planning Site. 
· The Board has approved our submission and press release, with major points to address including changes in funding, what constitutes emergency housing, and availability of volunteers for the PIT Count. 

· Pockets of Positivity – Celebrate what’s working!
As we celebrate pockets of positivity, we want to acknowledge the outstanding work being done by our Housing Navigators, who provide valuable support with their “feet on the ground” approach. Additionally, we’re seeing progress in the availability of housing in different parts of the state.
· Exploring the idea of a “summer stroll” to raise funds for multiple shelters, building on the success of the Boston’s Winter Stroll.
· Rapid Rehousing team – Expanding services from Portland to Lewiston made possible by CoC funding from last year. 
· Updates:
· State & Federal Legislation Updates: 
· FY 25 Budget negotiations, Congress is currently in the process of finalizing the budget. Advocates are urging for an increase in funding for programs related to housing and homelessness. However, due to the Fiscal Responsibility Act of 2023, there is a 1% increase budget cap. Recently, the House of appropriations committee approved top-line funding allocations that would result in a cut of 10% for programs under the subcommittee on transportation, housing, and urban development. 
· 22 people including HUB Coordinators at the National Alliance and Homelessness Conference. 
· Crucially we prioritize funding for homeless assistance grants and increase our housing resources, including PATH Resources.
·  The Hub Coordinators and the HMIS Team have continued to collaborate towards maintaining good data quality. This includes working with core improvement teams to identify areas that require improvement and implementing system wide projects.
· Hub 6 are having a system improvement workshop in July to help partners work through the barriers and gaps experienced.
· York County Commissioner’s office gave $125,000 to have one shelter use this to help to solve homelessness in that area.  
· Hub 9, due to lack of capacity for outreach, the Police Dept. has stepped up to give rides to services for people who are unsheltered. They are trying to problem solve and be proactive about possible camping ordinances that will go into effect. There is also a church helping to engage with individuals who are camping by the river. 
We had a vote for president, and Awa Conteh was elected as Board President, we had a nomination for Mike Merril as vice president of the Board, and the nominations are still open. 
· 1,328 people on the HMIS shelters database – that means 85% capacity. There were 75 exits or 5.65% exit rate in May. 
· Committee working on HTA Requests for coordinated entry in case conferencing.
· Drafts of monitoring process/tool, new policies, & procedures.
· 2025-2029 Consolidated Plan for Housing and Community Development – Directs federal funding. 
· Fair Housing Analysis

Con Plan & Fair Housing Analysis Next Steps:
· Listening Sessions: June 11th through August 10th, 2024
· Public Hearing: August 8th, 2024
· Plan Drafting: August 13th to October 12th, 2024
· 30-day Comment Period: October 2024
· Public Hearing on Draft Plans: November 2024
· Submission to HUD: After 2025 allocation announcement.
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